
BOROUGH OF KETTERING

at a meeting of the Council of the Borough of Kettering held at the Municipal Offices, Bowling Green Road,  Kettering on 23rd September 2015
Present:

	Councillor 
June Derbyshire ( Mayor)
	Councillor 
Mary Malin

	
"
Scott Edwards (Deputy Mayor)
	
"
Alan Mills

	
"
Linda Adams
	
"
Clark Mitchell

	
"
Duncan Bain
	
"
Cliff Moreton

	
"
Michael Brown
	
"
Russell Roberts

	
"
Lloyd Bunday
	
"
Mark Rowley

	
"
James Burton
	
"
Mick Scrimshaw

	
"
Ashley Davies
	
"
Jan Smith

	
"
Maggie Don
	
"
David Soans

	
"
Terry Freer
	
" 
Karl Sumpter

	
"
Ruth Groome
	
"
Michael Tebbutt

	
"
James Hakewill
	
"
Lesley Thurland

	
"
Jenny Henson
	
"
Greg Titcombe

	
"
David Howes
	
"
Keli Watts

	
"
Anne Lee

"
Shirley Lynch
	
"
Jonathan West

	
	


15.C.38
GRAFTON STREET PARK – LITTLE AMBASSADORS
Little Ambassadors from St Andrew's School, Kettering were welcomed to the meeting and thanked for their attendance. They gave a presentation on their work to improve Grafton St play facilities. 

Following a presentation about the Grafton Street Park Project in Kettering, Council noted that Little Ambassadors were now involved in a Healthy Eating Initiative and the Salvage of Outdoor Shelters, which would be relocated to form outdoor classrooms.

When asked how Kettering Borough Council could support improvements to the town outlined by the Little Ambassadors, the Deputy Head of St Andrew's School suggested that the Council could give support to other schools in the town to carry out similar work in their own communities.

The Little Ambassadors, parents and staff of St Andrew's School were thanked for their involvement in local democracy and for their excellent work in the community.
15.C.39
APOLOGIES


Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bellamy, Dearing, Hollobone, Talbot and Zanger.

15.C.40
MINUTES
RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 15th July 2015 were approved as a correct and signed by the Mayor.
15.C.41
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None.
15.C.42
MAYOR'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

· The Mayor informed Council that former Mayor, David Thompson, had died on 28th July.  David and Joy Thompson were Mayor and Mayoress of the Borough of Kettering in 1972-73, and he was the last remaining Alderman of the former Borough.  A letter of condolence had been sent to his family. Members stood for a minute's silence in memory of David Thompson.
· The Mayor reminded Council that her Civic Ball would take place on Friday, 13th November at The Ritz, Desborough. Tickets would be on sale shortly.

15.C.43
LEADER'S ANNOUNCEMENTS

The Leader of the Council addressed Council on the recent commitment by the Government to take in 20,000 Syrian refugees whose lives had been affected by the conflict in their country.  Although no details had yet been released to local authorities on how this was to be achieved, the Leader assured Council that Kettering Borough Council would be ready and prepared if called on to take in refugees from Syria.
The Leader of the Opposition indicated his support for the Council's commitment in this respect, stating that it would be important for all political parties to work together to help those currently in crisis.

In discussion, it was felt that the Council had a history of working proactively with other agencies and would continue to work with local groups and organisations, such as Churches Together, to welcome Syrian refugees into the Borough.

15.C.44
REPORT OF THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE


None.

15.C.45
OUTSIDE BODIES – ROYAL BRITISH LEGION
A report was submitted which asked Council to consider a request from the Kettering Branch of the Royal British legion to appoint a local authority representative to its Committee.
The Deputy Leader of the Council recommended that the request from the Royal British Legion should be approved, as it was the national custodian of Remembrance, safeguarding the memory of those who fought and died in conflict. Appointment of a representative would demonstrate the Council's ongoing commitment to the Armed Forces Community Covenant.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
the Kettering Branch of the Royal British Legion be approved as an Outside Body; and

(ii)
Councillor Duncan Bain be appointed as the Council's representative
15.C.46
CAR PARKING CHARGES

It was proposed by Councillor Maggie Don and seconded by Councillor Linda Adams that:-

"This Council endorses moves to reduce parking charges, most recently the reduction of residents' parking permits. This should now been enhanced by giving free short term passes for the London Road car park, issued by blood donor staff, for residents doing 'something amazing' – giving blood. Also a few free spaces should be made available when the Corn Market Hall is being used as a polling station."


The Chief Executive addressed Council as the Returning Officer for Elections, stating that he appreciated the sentiment and spirit of the motion put forward for consideration. However, it would not be possible for him to support the motion in respect of free spaces being made available on polling days, as the Council would not have the resources to manage this.


An amendment was therefore proposed by Councillor Lloyd Bunday and seconded by Councillor Lesley Thurland that:-


"This Council recognises the good progress to reduce parking charges, most recently the reduction of residents' parking permits. This should now be enhanced by reimbursement for parking in London Road car park for residents doing something amazing - giving blood."
(Voting on the Amendment: For 19; Against 8)

The Amendment was therefore carried
RESOLVED
that this Council recognises the good progress to reduce parking charges, most recently the reduction of residents' parking permits. This should now be enhanced by reimbursement for parking in London Road car park for residents doing something amazing - giving blood."
(Voting on the Substantive Motion: For 19; Against 7; 

Not Voting 1)

The Motion was therefore carried
 (The meeting started at 7.00 pm and ended at 7.55 pm)

Signed …………………………………….

The Mayor

AI

(Council No. 1)

23.9.15

